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RE: National Swimming Federation of North Macedonia – Change in Board of Directors 
 

Dear Colleagues,  

 

I write further to your competing requests for recognition of the appropriate Board of Directors of the 

National Swimming Federation of North Macedonia. 

 

Following examination of your written submissions and requests, including your responses to various 

questions from the FINA Legal Department and two letters sent by the Olympic Committee of North 

Macedonia dated on 21 February 2022 and 20 April 2022, and based on the totality of the 

circumstances of the matter and legal principles, the FINA Bureau has decided to recognize the 

leadership of the National Swimming Federation of North Macedonia as elected at the occasion of the 

Extraordinary General Assembly held on 16 December 2021. 

 

As a result of the foregoing, the newly elected Board of Directors of the National Swimming Federation 

of North Macedonia is recognized as follows: 

 

Mr. Goran Stojanovski, President 

Mr. Aleksandar Filipcev, Vice President 

Mr. Ilija Stojanovski, Vice President 

Mr. Dalibor Dimovski, Member 

Mr. Danilo Micic, Member 

Ms. Mariana Kochovska, Member 

 

We expect that a smooth transition to the new Board of Directors will take place and that both factions 

will work together to improve aquatic sport in North Macedonia.  
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Finally, for completeness, both LEN and the Olympic Committee of North Macedonia receive this letter 

in copy for their information.  

 

If either faction has any additional questions or needs any further information about the implementation 

or reasoning of this decision, please contact the FINA Legal Department. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

 

Brent J. Nowicki 

Executive Director 

 

Copy to: Mr. Antonio da Silva, LEN President, and National Olympic Committee of Macedonia 


